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John MarselloArt Johnson Sherry Jobe, Ed Sauer’s joy..

Gary Burn’s Baby Laura Murray’s joy

Laura MurrayMary Ann Potter Laura Sowers
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Pres Says:

March 2023

We had a great Valentine’s Day luncheon at Hello Deli in February, thanks to Ray and 

Linda Wood for coordinating the event, we had 27 members and 7 Thunderbirds in 

attendance.

Our March event is the Car Show at Rich Ford on Saturday the 18th at 9:30am to 2pm. 

We will have our officer’s meeting there as well at 11am in their lobby. 

I want to thank the crew that came over twice and helped me get my car running again 

after I swapped out the Carburetor, intake, and distributor. Gary, Ed, Fred, Dennis, and 

my dad all provided the expertise needed to start and tune my car – Thank you!! Next 

up, E Bird frame teardown and restoration.

Upcoming events:

Every Thursday: 7:30 AM Breakfast at Hello Deli

Officers Meeting – Sat. March 18thst – Rich Ford - 11am

Stay safe
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Pajarito Membership is still open!
Fill in the next form and send with $25.00 to
Pajarito Mail PO Box 93026 Abq, NM 87199



2023 Pajarito Membership Renewal
We are beginning membership renewal for the club. Dues are $25.00 for the year 
and requested by January 31. If there are no changes, no form is requested. If you 
are new to the club or have changes, please use the following form to submit your 
membership. Please mail your 2023 dues to the PO box address shown below: 
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Tom Windes has arranged a memorial service at First United Methodist Church at the south side of 
Lead and 3rd, SE, for his wife, Mary Jo Windes, at 10:30am, April 15, 2023. The T-Bird Club is 
encouraged to attend this celebration of her life, which has been a big part of our lives for the past 53 
years. The service will be followed by a luncheon at the church, which all are welcome to 
attend. Pajarito members will get a call from the Calling Committee to gauge attendance so that the 
family can plan the luncheon. Tom expressed his gratitude's to the Pajarito Club for all of our support 
over the years.

Upcoming Pajarito Events

Mary Jo Windes Memorial

Rich Ford Thunderbird Show
Saturday, March 18, 9:30 AM to 2 PM

Help the club raise $$$ towards the 2023 Christmas Party at 

this exclusive Thunderbird event. Hosted by Ed Sauer
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Upcoming Pajarito Events
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2023 Pajarito Club Activity Calendar

May

June

July

August

September

October

March

April

Trae Wood

Ed Sauer

Jim Windes

Glenn Schoenbach

Phil Lovato

Craig Sower

Ed Sauer

Ray Wood

Rich Ford Thunderbird Car Show

Memorial Service for Mary Jo Windes

Corrales Tractor and Classic Car Show

NMCC Car Show at Albuquerque Museum

Rich Ford Edgewood Thunderbird Car Show

Route 66 Welcome Center

TBD

Luncheon at The Range Café in Bernalillo (perhaps)

May 21

June 3

TBD

TBD

TBD

TBD

March 18

April 15

ra

Month Responsible Activity Date

Coming Events
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Trae Wood Shrimp Boil at Trae’s residence April TBD

Lloyd Powell National Thunderbird Appreciation Day May TBD

November Gary Burns TBD TBD

December Ray Wood Christmas Party at Indian Cultural Center TBD

Neighborhood Block Party – May 20
Dreamstyle Remodeling
1460 N Renaissance Blvd NE
Albuquerque, NM 87107
Saturday May 20, 2023
Registration at 8a, Trophies at 3:30p
All makes and models welcome
Contact: David Swope,
nmmotorsportsreport@gmail.com

Father's Day Fiesta Car Show June 18
Cocina Azul
5916 Holly Ave NE
Albuquerque, NM 87113
Sunday June 18, 2023
Registration at Noon, Trophies at 6p
All makes and models welcome
Contact: David Swope,
nmmotorsportsreport@gmail.com

Additional Car Events from NMCC

Phil Lovato Classic Car Show & Lunch at 2501 Aztec Rd NE March 25

mailto:nmmotorsportsreport@gmail.com
mailto:nmmotorsportsreport@gmail.com


Upcoming Classic Car Events
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Welcome New Pajarito Member:
Lyle Reece and his 56’ black Thunderbird



Join us August 21 at Sailplane Museum

Pajarito Club Officers:

President – Trae Wood
CTCI 35313 Tel: 505-270-7240
Trae_Wood@genpt.com

Vice President - Dennis Potter
CTCI 36768 Tel: 505-250-9012
dapnmap@comcast.net

Treasurer and Trustee – Ray Wood
CTCI 652 Tel: 505-0259-7283
vrwood@comcast.net

Newsletter – Lloyd Powell
CTCI 37583 Tel: 505-280-3114
Lloydpo@aol.com

Director and CTCI Rep – Craig Sowers
CTCI 33929 Tel: 505-220-6194
craig@kitchensbycraig.com

Director – Ed Sauer
CTCI  17536 Tel: 505-250-2606
edstbird@gmail.com

NMCCA Representative – Phil Lovato
CTCI Tel: 505-345-5865
fordman56@centurylink.net

Calling Committee A thru D – Dennis Potter
Tel: 505-259-9012
dapnmap@comcast.net

Calling Committee E thru K – Linda Wood
505-250-2965
blubird2@gmail.com

Calling Committee L thru R – Sherry Jobe
Tel: 505-250-1601
claunchtwin@aol.com

Calling Committee S thru Z – Gary Burns
Tel: 505-903-2840
gjburns625@gmail.com

Calling Committee:
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Would you be open to sharing some past T'bird experiences, memories, or events from your lives 
that you think might be of interest to put in an upcoming newsletter? And for those who are 
mechanically inclined, please consider submitting a tech-tip or two that you feel would be useful to 
help maintain our cars in top condition. 

Request for Newsletter Write-ups

We're looking to add some fun Thunderbird 
content to the newsletter, and this would be a 
positive way to stay connected with each other. 
Your article doesn't need to be extensive or 
involved, but simply offering your personal touch 
about some fun or frustrating incidents with your 
club or your

Thunderbird. If you need photo help, we can do 
hat!

Please consider taking part in this effort. Any ideas, write-ups, articles, or tech tips can be sent 
directly to Lloydpo@aol.com.

mailto:o@aol.com


Are you plagued by bad battery cable connections? The connection with the 
real trouble is the negative cable, which connects the negative battery terminal 
to the firewall of a ’57 T-Bird. This connection usually grows something often 
called ‘Hair.’ Different remedies have been tried: There is the felt washers sold 
at auto parts stores, also sprays to stop the ‘Hair’ growth, washing the battery 
terminal down with Coke, and removing the cable entirely and taking it to the 
wire wheel. None of these are a long-term fix. 

A suggested solution is Dielectric Grease. First remove the negative cable from 
the battery and the firewall, for ‘57’s. 1955 and ’56, this ground cable connects 
to the engine. Then use a wire wheel to remove every bit of ‘Hair’. It might be 
best to start with a new cable as an alternative’ Spread the dielectric grease on 
the terminal, all the way down to the top of the battery case. Then spread the 
grease on the inside and outside of the battery cable connector, making sure to 
push some into the bolt threads. Wipe excess grease off the battery terminal 
before reinstalling the cable. If you do this, be sure to try to start the car. 

If it does not start, then you still have too much grease between the terminal 
and the connector. Remove this and wipe down both lightly. Reconnect and try 
again. 

Technical Support

Bad Battery  Connections

Unusual 
Thunderbirds

Station wagon 
Thunderbird 
from bbowie

Page 11

When she said "It's 
me or that T-Bird", I 

thought she would be 
the one leaving.
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continued
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A New Version of the Ford Thunderbird Looks Ready
by Cody Colella

Ford built the first Thunderbird starting with its model year 1955 debut through 1997. The 
Thunderbird then went on a five-year hiatus, returning to its roots in 2002 with a two-seater 
convertible design. The eleventh generation T-bird would run through 2006 until again getting 
discontinued by the blue oval. 

Ford has not indicated they’ll revive the Thunderbird for a future generation, but that doesn’t stop 
the enthusiasm for the car from remaining strong. Rostislav Prokop’s rendering shown here is both a 
tribute to the original and a bold redesign that incorporates modern styling. The hardtop roof stays 
true to form complete with the small circular windows behind the driver and passenger side doors. 
The headlights and taillights on the new version are more boldly styled with an overstated halo-light 
look more closely aligned with modern cars. Black wheels, a gunmetal gray pain scheme, and sharp 
lines take a famous personal luxury car design and incorporate modern muscle. 

Cars like the current Dodge Challenger similarly nod to the past while keeping in touch with the taste 
of consumers who want power and good looks in 2024. Thunderbird specific badging and yellow 
brake calipers finish off the change as a modern coupe. 

While there aren’t plans made public by Ford to revive the Thunderbird nameplate, never say never. 
The Blue Oval discontinued and revived the Thunderbird once before. Since sales of the 2002 
version didn’t quite meet expectations, a different execution could change the car’s long-term fate. 
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Q: What type of car had the distinction of being GM's 100 millionth car 
built in the U.S. ?
A: March 16, 1966 saw an Olds Toronado roll out of Lansing , Michigan 
with that honor.

Q: Where was the first drive-in movie theater opened, and when?
A: Camden , NJ in 1933

Automobile History

Q: What autos were the first to use a standardized 
production key-start system?
A: The 1949 Chryslers .

Q: What car was the first to place the horn button in the center of the 
steering wheel?
A: The 1915 Scripps-Booth Model C. The car also was the first with 
electric door latches.

Q: What U.S. production car has the 
quickest 0-60 mph time?
A: The 1962 Chevrolet Impala SS 409. 
Did it in 4.0 seconds.

Q: What's the only car to appear simultaneously on the 
covers of Time and Newsweek?
A: The Mustang

Q: What was the lowest priced mass produced American car?
A: The 1925 Ford Model T Runabout. Cost $260, $5 less than 1924.

Q: What is the fastest internal-combustion American production car?
A: The 1998 Dodge Viper GETS-R, tested by Motor Trend magazine at 
192.6 mph.

Q: Who wrote to Henry Ford, "I have drove fords exclusively when I 
could get away with one. It has got every other car skinned, and even 
if my business hasn't been strictly legal it don't hurt anything to tell 
you what a fine car you got in the V-8"?
A: Clyde Barrow (of Bonnie and Clyde ) in 1934. Page 16



Wanted

Thunderbird Sales Items

Have
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Four Wheeled Works for Art?
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Pajarito Humor

Recently sold for over $25,000!!!
Wall art?
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THE NEW DARWIN AWARDS ARE HERE!!

The Darwin Awards are finally out. The annual honor given to the persons who did the gene pool the biggest 
service by killing themselves in the most extraordinarily stupid way. Last year's winner was the fellow who was 
killed by a Coke machine which toppled over on top of him as he was attempting to tip a free soda out

This year's winner was a real rocket scientist... HONEST!

Read on...And remember that each and every one of these is TRUE.

And the nominees were:

Semifinalist #1🥇

A young Canadian man, searching for a way of getting drunk cheaply, because he had no money with which to buy 
alcohol, mixed gasoline with milk! Not surprisingly, this concoction made him ill, and he vomited into the fireplace 
in his house. The resulting explosion and fire burned his house down, killing both him and his sister.

Semifinalist #2🥈

Three Brazilian men were flying in a light aircraft at low altitude when another plane approached. It a appears 
that they decided to moon the occupants of the other plane, but lost control of their own aircraft and crashed. 
They were all found dead in the wreckage with their pants around their ankles.

Semifinalist #3🥉

A 22-year-old Reston, VA, man was found dead after he tried to use octopus straps to bungee jump off a 70-foot 
railroad trestle. Fairfax County police said Eric Barcia, a fast- food worker, taped a bunch of these straps together, 
wrapped an end around one foot, anchored the other end to the trestle at Lake Accotink Park, jumped and hit the 
pavement. Warren Carmichael, a police spokesman, said investigators think Barcia was alone because his car was 
found nearby. 'The length of the cord that he had assembled was greater than the distance between the trestle 
and the ground,' Carmichael said. Police say the apparent cause of death was 'Major trauma.'

Semifinalist #4🏅

A man in Alabama died from rattlesnake bites. It seems that he and a friend were playing a game of catch, using 
the rattlesnake as a ball. The friend - no doubt a future Darwin Awards candidate - was hospitalized.

Semifinalist #5🏅

Employees in a medium-sized warehouse in west Texas noticed the smell of a gas leak. Sensibly, management 
evacuated the building extinguishing all potential sources of ignition; lights, power, etc. After the building had 
been evacuated, two technicians from the gas company were dispatched. Upon entering the building, they found 
they had
Difficulty navigating in the dark. To their frustration, none of the lights worked. Witnesses later described the sight 
of one of the technicians reaching into his pocket and retrieving an object that resembled a cigarette lighter!

Upon operation of the lighter-like object, the gas in the warehouse exploded, sending pieces of it up to three 
miles away. Nothing was found of the technicians, but the lighter was virtually untouched by the explosion. The 
technician suspected of causing the blast had never been thought of as ''bright'' by his peers. Page 20



Now, the winner of this year's Darwin Award (awarded, as always, posthumously)🏆:

The Arizona Highway Patrol came upon a pile of smoldering metal embedded in the side of a cliff rising above the 
road at the apex of a curve. The wreckage resembled the site of an airplane crash, but it was a car.
The type of car was unidentifiable at the scene. Police investigators finally pieced together the mystery. An 
amateur rocket scientist.... Had somehow gotten hold of a JATO bottle (Jet Assisted Take Off, actually a solid fuel 
rocket)
That is used to give heavy military transport planes an extra 'push' for taking off from short airfields. He had 
driven his Chevy Impala out into the desert and found a long, straight stretch of road. He attached the JATO unit to 
the car, jumped in, got up some speed and fired off the JATO!

The facts as best as could be determined are that the operator of the 1967 Impala hit the JATO ignition at a 
distance of approximately 3.0 miles from the crash site. This was established by the scorched and melted asphalt 
at that location.

The JATO, if operating properly, would have reached maximum thrust within 5 seconds, causing the Chevy to reach 
speeds well in excess of 350 mph and continuing at full power for an additional 20 -25 seconds.

The driver, and soon to be pilot, would have experienced G-forces usually reserved for dog fighting F -14 jocks 
under full afterburners, causing him to become irrelevant for the remainder of the event.

However, the automobile remained on the straight highway for about 25 miles (15-20 seconds) before the driver 
applied and completely melted the brakes, blowing the tires and leaving thick rubber marks on the road surface,
then becoming airborne for an additional 1.4 miles and impacting the cliff face at a height of 125 feet leaving a 
blackened crater 3 feet deep in the rock.

Most of the driver's remains were not recoverable. However, small fragments of bone, teeth and hair were 
extracted from the crater, and fingernail and bone shards were removed from a piece of debris believed to be a 
portion of the steering wheel.

Epilogue: It has been calculated that this moron attained a ground speed of approximately 420-mph, though much 
of his voyage was not actually on the ground.

You couldn't make this stuff up, could you?

AND PEOPLE JUST LIKE THIS ARE ALL AROUND US, BREEDING & VOTING!!!¦ SCARY THOUGHT, ISN'T IT ?!!

Some Thunderbird flavor:
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Pajarito Humor
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Pajarito Humor
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Pajarito Humor

Page 26


	Slide 1
	Slide 2
	Slide 3
	Slide 4
	Slide 5
	Slide 6
	Slide 7
	Slide 8
	Slide 9
	Slide 10
	Slide 11
	Slide 12
	Slide 13
	Slide 14
	Slide 15
	Slide 16
	Slide 17
	Slide 18
	Slide 19
	Slide 20
	Slide 21
	Slide 22
	Slide 23
	Slide 24
	Slide 25
	Slide 26

